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Executive Summary: 

The purpose of this report is provide Council and the public with background information relating to 

the proposal to change the street name from Lymburner Street to Acacia Road. The name change is 

required as a result of an administrative error that occurred when the final subdivision plan was 

registered. 

Location: 

The street in question is located within Phase 1 of Saffron Meadows Subdivision, generally located 

south of Port Robinson Road and west of Rice Road. Figure 1 depicts the location of the proposed 

street name change. 

Figure 1 – Location of Proposed Street Name Change 

 

Purpose: 

The name change is required as a result of an administrative error that occurred when the final 

subdivision plan for Saffron Meadows Phase 1 was registered. The proposed street name change will 

correct the error. 

Public Comments: 
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In accordance with Council’s Policy 201-14, staff have scheduled the required public meeting in order 

to consider the name change as well as posted a notice of the public meeting a minimum of 10 days 

prior on the website (January 3, 2019). 

No public comments have been received as of the date of writing of this report. 

Staff Comments: 

Planning staff further advise that there will be a Lymburner Street located directly south of this street 

in the Phase 2 Saffron Meadows Subdivision. 

 

Planning staff recommend that the street name change be approved and that a by-law be considered 

by Council as part of the January 21, 2019 meeting agenda. 

 

Prepared by:  Shannon Larocque, MCIP, RPP, Senior Planner 

Reviewed by:  Barbara Wiens, MCIP, RPP, Director of Community Planning and Development 

 

Alternatives: 

Council could choose not to consider the by-law and the street name would remain unchanged. 

Recommendation: 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council receive this Department of Community Planning and Development Report 
for information as it pertains to the proposed street name change from Lymburner Street to Acacia Road;  
 
AND THAT Council consider the by-law to approve the street name change at the January 21, 2019 Council 
meeting.  


